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	3RD SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST                                          JUNE 21, 2015

	EPISTLE
Rom. 5:1-10
	GOSPEL
Matt. 6:22-33
	Tone 2

	DIVINE LITURGY OF ST. JOHN

	Martyr Julian of Tarsus is Cilicia (3rd – 4th c.).  Hieromartyr Terence (Tertius), Bishop of Iconium (1st c.).  St. Julius, Presbyter of Novara, and his brother, St. Julian the Deacon (5th c.).  Martyrs Archil II (744) and Luarsab II (162), Kings of Georgia.

	Sunday
	June
	21
	9:30a
	Divine Liturgy followed by Service of Thanksgiving for Freimann’s 50th Anniversary

	
	
	
	11:15a
	Coffee Hour Fellowship

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Basics of Orthodoxy Class

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Lean Plate Club Meeting

	Saturday
	June
	27
	8:00a
	St. Mark Men’s Group Breakfast

	
	
	
	4:30p
	Memorial Service for Taras Cerkevich

	
	
	
	5:00p
	Private Confession

	
	
	
	5:30p
	Great Vespers

	Sunday
	June
	28
	9:30a
	Divine Liturgy

	
	
	
	11:15a
	Coffee Hour Fellowship

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Basics of Orthodoxy Class

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Catherine Dillon Talk on Real Break Trip

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Women’s Book Club Meeting

	Monday
	June
	29
	10:00a
	Divine Liturgy - Sts. Peter & Paul

	Saturday
	July
	4
	10:00a
	Baptism of Sophia Marie Nimmer

	
	
	
	5:00p
	Private Confession

	
	
	
	5:30p
	Great Vespers

	The Altar Candles are donated by two families this week, Alice Krenitsky & Mark and Karen Phinney, as well as the Freimann families.  Alice Krenitsky & Mark and Karen Phinney in loving memory of Metro Krenitsky.  May His Memory Be Eternal!  The Freimann families in asking God’s blessings on Barbara and George Freimann’s 50th wedding anniversary.  God Grant Them Many Years!
The Sanctuary Candles are donated by Alice Krenitsky & Mark and Karen Phinney in loving memory of Metro Krenitsky.  May His Memory Be Eternal!  

	Coffee Hour
Date

Hosts/Hostesses

Donuts/Bagels

June 21
S. Petro
Petro-Jenkins
K. Petro
Dean
Vance

June 28
Markovich
Tucker
Taylor
Datch
Choir Directors, Readers, Preparers, Greeters, Altar Servers and Handmaidens
Date

Director

Reader

Preparer

Greeter
Altar 

Servers
Hand-Maidens
June 21
W.

Tatusko
P.

Dean
V.

Lutes
M. Nimmer

&

R. Jones

A. Ahmadi

A. Datch

P. Dillon

T. Dillon

F. LeFors

V. Lutes

L. Prentice

J. Sedor
M. Sedor
E. Datch

A. Lyubimov

K. Prentice

E. Sedor
June 28
C.

Berencz
A.

Norton
D.

Golembiewski
N. & C.

Kumar

A. Henning

N. Hottle

J. Jankovic

V. Lyubimov


	THIS YEAR’S RUMMAGE SALE, to date, brought in $4373.58 gross.  THANK YOU to coordinator Marsha Zellem, those who worked and donated their time and talents, as well as those who donated items to make this year’s Rummage Sale a success!

	PLEASE VERIFY YOUR CONTACT INFORMATION FOR THE 2015 PHOTO DIRECTORY BEFORE SUNDAY, JULY 12th.  Please verify your information (phone numbers, e-mails, home address, etc.) on the sheets placed on tables near the rear of the Fellowship Hall so our 2015 directory can be up-to-date!  Thanks for your cooperation!

	ST. MARK PARISH HAS THREE SPECIAL OCCASIONS TO CELEBRATE

TODAY FOLLOWING LITURGY.
1) GRADUATES:  GRADUATES WHO COULD NOT ATTEND LAST WEEK’S LITURGY WILL BE HONORED TODAY.  MANY YEARS TO ALL OF OUR GRADUATES AT ST. MARK!  WE ARE SO PROUD OF YOUR ACCOMPLISHMENTS!!!
2) FATHER’S DAY:  MANY YEARS AND HAPPY FATHERS DAY TO ALL OF THE FATHERS AT ST. MARK!  ALSO, MEMORY ETERNAL TO OUR FATHERS WHO HAVE FALLEN ASLEEP IN THE LORD!
3) GEORGE & BARBARA FREIMANN’S 50th ANNIVERSARY:  A SERVICE OF THANKSGIVING WILL BE SERVED TO HONOR GEORGE & BARBARA FREIMANN ON THEIR 50TH WEDDING ANNIVERSARY!   CONGRATULATIONS AND MANY YEARS!!

	FR. TIM PERRY’S BASICS OF ORTHODOXY CLASS will take place TODAY following Liturgy.  Classes will take place every Sunday until further notice.

	LEAN PLATE CLUB will meet TODAY following Liturgy.

	TALK ON “WHAT DOES THE LITURGY DO?” will be held this Thursday, June 25th at 7:00 PM at the Russian Orthodox Cathedral of St. John the Baptist at 4001 17th St. NW Washington DC 20011.  The speaker will be Dr. Sr. Vassa Larin of the University of Vienna in Austria, and host of the weekly YouTube-program "Coffee with Sister Vassa".  Light refreshments will be served.  All are welcome to attend!

	ST. MARK MEN’S GROUP will meet this Saturday, June 27th at 8:00 AM for breakfast and fellowship, Scripture study led by Fr. Tim Perry, and discussion on a number of service projects.  Volunteer cooks are requested.  The men of St. Mark, please RSVP to, and if you want to volunteer to cook, contact Mark Phinney at: MarkCPhinn@aol.com.

	MEMORIAL SERVICE for Taras Cerkevich will be held this Saturday, June 27th at 4:30 PM.

	WOMEN’S BOOK CLUB will meet next Sunday, June 28th after Liturgy to discuss the book: “The Madonnas of Leningrad: A Novel” by Debra Dean.  Please refer to the St. Mark Book Club webpage at: http://stmarkoca.org/book-clubs/ for future month’s books.

	THANK YOU FROM CATHERINE DILLON:  Catherine Dillon would like to extend her warmest thanks to all the parishioners who prayed and donated money for her Real Break trip to Thessaloniki!  As part of her thank you, she will be giving a short talk about her trip on Sunday, June 28th in the Fellowship Hall during coffee hour.

	DIVINE LITURGY FOR STS. PETER & PAUL will be served on Monday, June 29th at 10:00 AM.

	BAPTISM AND CHRISMATION of Sophia Marie Nimmer, daughter of Matthew and Stacy Nimmer, will take place on Saturday, July 4th at 10:00 AM.

	FOCA STOCK AWARDS:  Another chance to win some cash!  Support the National FOCA Scholarships by purchasing Stock Award tickets.  Tickets are sold in packets of 6 for $5.00.  The drawing will take place at the National Convention in Atlanta in July.  1st Prize- $300;  2nd and 3rd Prizes- $100 each; 4th–7th Prizes- $50.  See your FOCA Officers by Friday, July 10th for tickets.  Paul Dean, Marcella Hydock, Michael Thompson, John Ihnat and George Freimann.

	DONATE TO STEVEN SEKELLICK’S MISSION TRIP TO ALASKA:  Dear St. Mark family, I Steven Sekellick will embark on an OCMC guided mission trip to Pilot Station, Alaska to help Orthodox clergy and community leaders reach out to youth in the surrounding area by teaching a deeper appreciation of Orthodoxy and challenging young people to live in the fullness of the Faith.  The mission trip will take place from July 22nd - 30th, 2015.  The cost of the trip is $1530 (plus airfare).  I should have airfare covered, but will be accepting donations to offset costs for room and board, local transportation, orientation, ministry expenses, excursion and materials.  I’m excited to experience, and to volunteer at the roots of our Faith on our continent.  Thank you for your support. – Steven Sekellick

	ST. MARK VACATION CHURCH SCOOL will take place from 11AM - 2PM from Tuesday, July 21st through Friday, July 24th.  This year’s theme is "Living in an Orthodox World" and is for ages 4 through rising 6th grade.  Participants will learn about the liturgical services of the Orthodox Church through activities, classroom time, and songs.  Teachers and helpers are needed to make the program work; please contact Ann Prentice at prentice@comcor.net if you have any questions or would like to volunteer during the week.  Sign-up sheets are available online at: http://stmarkoca.org/vacation-church-school/ and are also at the candle counter.

	MAKE A DIFFERENCE FOR LIFE!  If you have a heart for women & are a good listener, consider becoming a volunteer counselor at the Shady Grove Pregnancy Center.  Training consists of 8 classes held Mon./Thurs. from 7 –10 PM.  Dates: July 27, 30, Aug. 3, 6, 10, 13, 17 and 20.  For details, call Jackie Stippich, Exec. Director at: 301-963-6223.

	ST. MARK FOCA CHARI-TEA:  A “Downton Abbey” themed tea social and jewelry sale will take place on Saturday, August 22nd from 3-5 PM in the church Fellowship Hall.  Tickets for this event will go on sale during coffee hour beginning Sunday, July 12th.  For tickets, see Barbara Freimann or Karen Phinney.

	ST. MARK FOCA CHARI-TEA CALL FOR JEWELRY:  The Chari-Tea Jewelry Showcase is in need of items.  Is your jewelry box overflowing with wonderful treasures you no longer wear?  Now is your opportunity to share the wealth and make a tax-deductible jewelry donation to St. Mark.  Both Men’s and Ladies’ jewelry (fine costume jewelry also) will be accepted beginning Sunday, July 12th through Sunday, August 16th at the Jewelry Acceptance Table in the Fellowship Hall during coffee hour.  The jewelry committee, headed by Pat Ihnat and Barbara Freimann will be on hand to help you get the best tax value for your donations.  A tax donation form is available for listing your donations.  Your jewelry donations will be offered for sale at reasonable prices during the Chari-Tea event on Saturday, August 22nd.   Any donated treasures remaining after the Chari-Tea will be offered for sale on Sunday, August 23rd during coffee hour.  All proceeds will go towards the St. Mark Iconography project.

	COFFEE HOUR VOLUNTEERS NEEDED:  Our list of volunteers for coffee hour is always in need of a few more families willing to help as life and schedules get busy and people rotate off.   If you are not already on the coffee hour rotation, please consider helping with this valuable ministry.  We will place you on the schedule as part of a 3-person/family team.   Please talk with Daniela Mihailov or Debbi Dillon for more information, or e-mail Debbi at:  debbi.dillon@gmail.com “debbi(dot)dillon@gmail.com”.  Thanks!

	AMAZON SMILE PROGRAM UPDATE:  Did you know that when you shop at Amazon.com you can help support St. Mark?  Through the AmazonSmile program, Amazon will donate 0.5% of the price of eligible AmazonSmile purchases to St. Mark (no extra charges are applied to your purchase).  Simply visit the website: http://smile.amazon.com/ch/23-7254573 and select St. Mark as your charitable organization.  Questions?  Visit the AmazonSmile “Program Details” at:  http://smile.amazon.com/gp/charity/pd.html/ref=smi_ge_uaas_pd_pd, 

FROM JANUARY 1 TO MARCH 31, 2015, ST. MARK HAS RECEIVED $21.90 FROM THE AMAZON SMILE PROGRAM.  Thanks for supporting St. Mark through this program!

	PRAYER REQUEST – O Christ, You alone are our Defender: Visit and help Thy servants who are in need of your help, protection and healing.  Among them:   John & Marti Badila; Arvid and Justin Daniel;  Paul Dean; Zachary Firestone; Julie Flick; Marge German; Juretta Heckscher; Alice Krenitsky; Cristin Kumar;  Evelyn Leleck; Larisa Looby; Marina McKee; Catherine Mikuluk; Karen Nichols; Matthew, Stacy and Sophia Nimmer; Timothy Parrish; Alexandra and John Sedor; Katie Sheppard; Peter Sielinski; Cathy Tatusko; Andrea Ticich; and Peter Truitt.

Please pray for Margaret, Mary Carol Ashley’s mother; Tina Burpee’s sister-in-law Linda and friends Nelson and Wayne;  Christine Cacic’s friend, Carmen, and aunt, Catherine Stauder;  Julie Flick’s son, James Shimer, and her stepdaughter, Jeanie Folton;  Marge German’s brother, John, her grandson, Joshua, and her friend, Kema;  Juretta Heckscher’s father, Stevens ;  Olga, friend of Helen Kerch; Mat. Jan and Fr. Mark Koczak’s friend, Metropolitan Isaiah (Georgian Patriarchate), John & Ekaterine, the parents of departed infant Damian, and Alla, Alexey, Svitlana (and their families);  Mary Everhart, mother of Ted Koopersmith;  Rachel LeFors’ friend, Ilene, who has been diagnosed with cancer;  Larisa Looby’s friend, Valentina;  Michael Lungociu’s father, Nicholas Lungociu and friend’s mother, Gitta Finch;  Marilyn Macht’s cousins, Frances and Bill, who are afflicted with cancer;  Paulina Masick’s brother, Philip;  Judi, Joan Mitchum’s sister; Jim Orban’s daughter, Rebecca;  James, Mark Phinney’s father;  Kyla Prentice’s friend, Ashley;  Kathy Rudin’s friend, Ben Crawford;  Gale Rutan’s father-in-law, Joseph;  Julia Shiller’s father, Vadim Pyatovolenko;  Peter Sielinski’s friends Brenda & Jim Hall, Kelly, Samuel, Ron, Pat, Bailey, Jenn and Matt;  Olga & Slavina Skenderska’s cousin, Stanislav, and friends Catherine & Justin;  Ellen Thompson’s daughter, Sonya;  Jan & Don Truitt’s parents;  Linda Weir’s mother, Ruby;  Paula Zabela’s cousins Kathleen and Frances, who are afflicted with cancer, and her neighbor Harvey; and Zachary (Zecchaeus) Jensen, member of St. John the Baptist Orthodox Church in Thurmont, MD, who is recovering from severe head injury.
Deliver them from sickness and grievous pains. Raise them up that they may sing to Thee and praise Thee without ceasing, through the prayers of the Theotokos and all your Saints!
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